Minutes of a Committee Meeting of the Fellowship of '1066' Longmarkers held at 16 Brading Close, Hastings, at 8-10pm. On Tuesday, 5th October, 1993.

Present:

Arthur Coleman (in the Chair)
Esther Carpenter
Denis Coleman
Barbara Powell
Sid Powell
Ernie Spray
Joyce Coleman (Secretary)

Apologies for absence were received from Ron Powell.

Before the Minutes Ernie Spraynand all present concurred how nice it was to see Barbara and Sid Powell with us.

Minutes: The Minutes of the last Meeting had been circulated and were taken as read and adopted.

Matters Arising: No progres had been made on the Autumn Evening Meal so it was decided to leave this matter for the present year.

Christmas Tea 1993: This is still booked at the Ashtree Inn for December 12th. It was decided to order from the menu again this year and the Chairman is to contact the Inn nearer the date to confirm the time of arrival.

Dinner/Dance 1994: Esther Carpenter had obtained menus from the Yelton Hotel and No.1 was agreed upon at a cost of £12.50p per head to us and tickets are to be priced at the same amount. The band has been booked as have the Wild Oats (who will receive three complimentary tickets as payment).

Ernie Spray will be Toastmaster. Arthur Coleman will welcome the visitors and Gwyneth Holland is to be asked to give a talk and propose a toast to the Fellowship.

Dave Morris has again agreed to print the tickets and Esther Carpenter will print the menus. Tickets are to show 6pm for 6-30pm.

As usual Committee members agreed to supply raffle prizes and ther Carpenter will buy more from the funds if required and also flowers for the guest speaker. Arrangements are in hand for the presentation of the Ladies Plaque to Joyce Marvell.

Financial Report: There have been no banking transactions since the previous Meeting so the balance remains at £453.01p. A donation of £15 has been received from Ron Longley, of which £5 went to Petty Cash for purchase of stamps and £10 is to be banked.

The Bank and Receipt Books were checked and approved.

New President: The Chairman had sent a note with the previous Minutes reminding members that it was time for a new president to be installed at the 1994 Dinner. He had had one reply by return and three more in the last few days. The Chairman asked for nominations and Sid Powell and Ernie Spray were put forward, with Ernie Spray winning the resultant vote.

The retiring President, Barbara Powell, will introduce the rw President at the end of the Dinner.

New Member: Ron Taylor had suggested to the Chairman that David Heighway of C.C. Bexley and National Secretary of the Tricycle Association could be a suitable candidate for Associate Membership of the Fellowship. The Chairman had spoken to Mr. Heighway on this matter who said he would be most honoured to be considered for such membership.

After some debate the Committee agreed to offer him Associate Membership and the Chairman is to proceed with this matter.

Any other business: None.

Next Committee Meeting: The next Committee Meeting was arranged for Tuesday, 11th January, 1994, to be held at 16 Brading Close, Hastings, at 8-00pm.

There being no further business to discuss the Chairman thanked all for their attendance and a vote of thanks was expressed to the Chairman and Secretary.

The Meeting was closed at 9-16pm.

Signed:

Chairman of the Committee